
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

* To maintain reverence in the Sanctuary, 
please do not enter or exit during the prayer. 

Family Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

Welcome & Announcements 

Luca Zagara 

Introit SPC Orchestra 

Call to Worship NAH 6 (v1) 

“Praise To The Lord” 

Invocation 

Opening Hymn SDAH 341 

“To God Be the Glory” 

Tithes & Offerings 

Hymns of Worship Noemina Cosma & Christine Cornwall 

NAH 50 “The King of Love my Shepherd Is” 

NAH 700 “When We Walk With the Lord” 

NAH 726 “Sweet Hour of Prayer” 

*Family Prayer Hans-Volker Herkner 

Children’s Story Roslyn Guenin 

& Pound in the Pot 

Scripture Reading Andrew Popa 

Mark 11:20-24 (NIV) 

Sermon Pastor Richard Daly 

“Prayer changes Things” 

Closing Hymn NAH 699 

“I am Thine o Lord” 

Benediction Pastor Richard Daly 

Reflection in Quiet Meditation 

 NEXT SABBATH  Elders on Duty 

Combined Service Bheki Moyo 

Sunset Times 
Today: 5:40pm       Next Friday: 5:51pm (Watford) 

 

 

 

Offerings by Bank Transfer. For church budget offerings: 

Stanborough Park Church, 60-00-08, 40650561. For other 

offerings or to confirm Gift Aid, please email the treasury 

department: treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Offerings by Text Giving. Text SDA STANPARK: to 70500 to give 

£5 per week; to 70300 to give £3 per week; to 70100 to give £1 

per week. Text STOP to the same number to stop weekly 

donations. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Contacts 

Pastor Terry Messenger 

tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk / 07879 454 267 

Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Stanborough Centre 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 

treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

 Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 6pm 

(additional info or modifications will NOT be possible after 6pm) 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
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Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 
 

“Do not be anxious about anything, but in 

every situation, by prayer and petition, with 

thanksgiving, present your requests to God.” 

Philippians 4:6 (NIV) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 

Stanborough Park 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 

 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 

 
  



 

Morning Prayer Meeting 
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Christine Cornwall 

Hymn NAH 60 

“This is My Father’s World” 

Opening Prayer Angeline Pinky 

Mission Story Debbie Smith 

Musical Item Ethan & Amy Cornwall 

“As the Deer” 

Study Groups 

“From Contamination to…” 

Mission Offering & Prayer Anna Brugos 

Hymn NAH 184 

“In the Name of Jesus” 

Closing Prayer Julio Brugos 

Parallel Service 
 11am in the Cedar-Sycamore Room 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

If you would like to privately share a PRAYER REQUEST with the 

Prayer Ministries Team and Pastoral Team, please send an email 

to prayeratstanborough@gmail.com or contact a Pastor or an 

Elder with your prayer request. 

The flowers in the sanctuary TODAY are given in loving memory 

of John Milner, who was a faithful member of the Treasury 

Department for many years. He was loved and appreciated by 

all who knew him. We extend our deepest sympathy to his wife 

Marjatta and his family. 

Sponsor the flowers in Church If you would like to sponsor the 

flowers in church to celebrate a special occasion or to thank 

God for His many blessings, please see the Head Deaconess 

Sandra Aguiar to choose a date and make arrangements. 

 

Lilies for Easter Please help to beautify the church and raise 

funds for ADRA by donating a lily or lilies this Easter. You can 

remember a loved one, or say ‘Thank you’ to God, or friends, or 

family members. Your dedication will be printed and displayed 

in church on Easter Sabbath. It is then yours to keep with your 

lily/lilies. Please see Audrey for an envelope with instructions. 

Foreign Coins Please could you ensure that you do not put any 

foreign coins in the offering plates as the bank is unable to 

accept them and they merely cause chaos and confusion. 

Thank you from the Treasury Team for your help in this matter 

and for your generous and regular giving to the various 

offerings week by week. 

Welfare Department is always in need of non-perishable food 

such as tinned fruit, tinned soup and vegetables plus pasta and 

pasta sauce, and also single and double duvets plus pillows. 

Are you willing to volunteer to help? We particularly need help 

sorting out the donated items and tidying boxes ready to give 

away. If you can give 1-2 hours a week please contact Pat 

Walton  01923 672 500. 

Gluten Flour and Mock Duck If you wish to buy these items, 

please get in touch with Pat Walton on 01923 672 500. Profits to 

Church Development Fund. 

Gardeners with time to spare? The psychiatric hospital at 

Kingsley Green, on the Radlett side of town, is looking for 

gardeners who would be happy to spend a few hours a week 

helping service users to garden, or just helping with watering or 

tending flower beds. Volunteers would need to go have a DBS 

check with the Trust, and do some training. If interested, please 

contact Joy Bussey 01923 461044 / js.bussey@ntlworld.com 

PROGRAMMES & EVENTS 

Health Ministry Seminar TODAY from 3pm to 4pm in the 

Armstrong Hall. We are delighted to present a seminar on 

“Helping You Cope Better Emotionally” by Adewale 

Ademuyiwa. Refreshments will be provided. The room is 

available for lunch before the event. 

Adventurer and Pathfinder Induction Service TODAY at 4pm in 

the sanctuary. 

Choir Rehearsals on Mondays at 7.30pm. Come along and 

participate with us. See you there! 

Bible Study Group led by Pastor Boyle on Tuesdays 10.30-

11.30am in the Maple Room – on the Epistles of John. 

Prayer Meeting on Wednesdays from 7-8pm in the Sanctuary. 

Come and join us as we worship and praise our amazing God. 

We will continue praying for all those whose names/surnames 

begin with the letter B. 

 

 

Soup Run on Friday 6th March will be leaving the church at 

8.30pm. Watford Town Church will be leading out. If you would 

like to participate please contact Pat Walton on 01923 672 500. 

We are in URGENT need of sleeping bags, men’s clothing & 

shoes. 

Women’s Ministry Sabbath Programme on Saturday 7th March 

from 1.30pm to 5.30pm in the Williams Hall. Would you like your 

children to be free from the strongholds which are preventing 

them from serving God in Spirit and in Truth? Join us as we 

“Unlock Heaven’s Power”. 

Fellowship Lunch on Saturday 7th March. Please book using the 

envelopes at the desk and place in the offering plate or email 

Fiona at fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com by Tuesday 3rd March. 

International Women’s Day on Sunday 8th March at 5pm. One 

Vision is hosting an International Women’s Day celebration. 

Please join us to recognise the women who have made a great 

impact in the Community. A number of dignitaries and guest 

speakers will be attending. Dinner will be served afterwards. 

Please join us to support this event. 

The Experience will be held on Tuesday 10th March at 7pm. 

Please invite your friends and neighbours to come. 

Piano Recital on Saturday 14th March at 7.30pm by Alexander 

Ardakov, a graduate of the Moscow Conservatoire and a prize-

winner at the Viottie International competition, is coming back 

to Stanborough Park Church. It is a great opportunity to bring 

your family, friends and neighbours for a wonderful evening 

with great music. Alexander Ardakov is a regularly invited 

pianist at the Royal Festival Hall in London. Entrance is free with 

retiring offering for the church refurbishment. 

Youth NOTES 

Youth Meetings – Join us on Friday 6th, 13th and 20th 

March at 7.30pm. Personal testimonies, Life Skills 

learning time and a Focus Study based on the Good 

Samaritan story in Luke chapter 10. 

Soup Run on 20th March. The youth will be making 

the sandwiches before the meeting. If you are aged 

16+ and would like to go, please contact Natalie or 

Paula. 

Global Youth Day (GYD) takes place around the 

world on 21st March 2020. We will be taking part in 

the Great British Spring Clean in Watford, with the 

intention of ‘being the sermon’ on the day. More 

details to come very soon. 
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